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estimating Japan's obvious preparations to implement an alternative
programme in the event the peace programme fails. He adds that
similarly it would be short-sighted for American policy to be based
upon the belief that Japanese preparations are no more than sabre
rattling, merely intended to give moral support to the high pressure
diplomacy of Japan. Action by Japan which might render unavoid-
able an armed conflict with the United States may come with
dangerous and dramatic suddenness.
NATIONAL HARA-KIRI NOT ONLY POSSIBLE
BUT PROBABLE
November 4, 1941
My thoughts with regard to the general situation in Japan, and
as bearing upon American-Japanese relations, were expressed in my
telegram of November 3. If war should occur, I hope that history
will not overlook that telegram and especially the statement that if
our peace efforts should fail, Japan may go all-out in a do-or-die
effort to render herself invulnerable to foreign economic pressure,
even to the extent of committing national hara-kiri, and that those
of us who are in direct touch with the atmosphere from day to day
realize that this is not only possible but probable; that Japan's
standards of logic or reason cannot be gauged by any Western
measuring rod ; that it would be hazardous to base our national
policy on the belief, held in certain quarters, that our economic
pressure will not drive Japan to war ; that we would be lacking in
perspicacity if we were to disregard or underestimate Japan's, pre-
parations for war in case its alternative programme for peace should
fail or if we were to regard these preparations merely as bluff de-
signed to reinforce Japan's diplomacy ; and that war between Japan
and the United States may come with dangerous and dramatic suddenness,
That important telegram is on the record for all time.
KURUSU PREPARES TO LEAVE FOR WASHINGTON
November 4, 1941
Kase came at 12.10 with a message from the 'Foreign Minister
that he wanted to send Kurusu to Washington to help Admiral
Nomura with the conversations but that the American clipper was
scheduled to leave Hong Kong to-morrow morning and that unless
he could go on that plane it would be too late to wait a fortnight
for the next one because, " for technical reasons," he must be in
Washington by the isth. Before the Diet meeting on the I5th, of
course. If the clipper could not be held up for two days to permit
Kurusu to fly to Hong Kong, the only alternative would be for
Kurusu to fly to Saipan and to take a destroyer over to Guam, to
catch the plane there. I knew very well that our Government would
not welcome the latter plan.

